
FEBRUARY 18, 2024  
MISSION STATEMENT 

 
 

Be a Catholic Community that is a  
Visible Presence of Jesus. 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

Baptisms 
Baptisms are scheduled for individual 

families upon request, preferably 
during a weekend Mass.  We request 
that parents attend a Baptismal class 

prior to the sacrament.  Please register  
for class at https://res-dbq.org/

baptismal-preparation-class 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange 
for marriage are asked to contact 
Fr. Phil Gibbs six months in advance. 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:15 PM 
Monday 7:30 AM 

Other times by appointment. 

 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
 

If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(563-556-7511). 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday 4:00   

Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
 

Holy Days & Weekdays: 
Refer to Bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday–Thursday: 8:00 AM–4:30 PM; FRIDAY: 8:00 AM–2:00 PM 
 

 

Website: www.res-dbq.org   |   Facebook: facebook.com/resdbq 



DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
Please welcome Fr. Ron Hoye who will be covering the weekend Masses and 
leading the parish on retreat during the evenings of Sunday, February 18, 
Monday, February 19 and Tuesday, February 20. We are blessed to have 
him with us over the course of these initial days of Lent. The theme of his live-
ly presentations is “Ignite Your Faith.” Please make every effort to attend 
this parish retreat and engage in the process of igniting your faith.  
 

On this first Sunday of Lent we embark upon a journey of forty days and 
forty nights – a timeframe of repentance and preparation – a timeframe 
that is noted in the scripture readings for us as we recall the story of Noah 
and the Ark and Jesus in the desert. 
 

The first reading is the story of Noah who, with his family, was confined for 
forty days and nights in the bowels of the Ark while the rains fell upon the 
Earth to cleanse the world of sin. In the midst of the darkness of that ship, 
surrounded by the fowl smell of animals and tossed around by the torrents 
of the sea – Noah and all those living creatures remained hopeful for the 
promises of God – a new covenant. Those forty days and nights changed 
him and all of creation. They taught him as they taught all others to avoid 
sin, live in grace and be faithful to God above all else. 
 

For Jesus, this was a period of preparations for his ministry. All alone, sub-
jected to human trial and tempted by Satan, Jesus remained hopeful as he 
remained true to his calling. Those forty days and nights changed him as 
they prepared him to be of single minded and whole-hearted service to 
God. 
 

In that first reading about Noah and the Ark we learn of the establishment 
of a new covenant marked by signs of God’s peace in the rainbow and the 
dove. A promise is made by God to never again destroy all mortal beings. 
As the story of salvation history unfolds however we know that God keeps 
His covenant with us but we continue to break it. In the Gospel reading we 
learn of Jesus who is on his way to restore us and establish a new and eter-
nal covenant by reconciling us with God. 
 

It is that new and eternal covenant with God that the second reading from 
1st Peter mentions when there is reference made again to Noah and then to 
the risen Christ. 1st Peter makes a connection to baptism and our continued 
journey of faith through this life. In a sense, the second reading suggests that 
we are still afloat through the waters of baptism in a vessel – an Ark – 
called the Church. 1st Peter (4:7) declares that the “the consummation of all 
is close at hand.”  
 

Therefore, we are placed in-between first paradise and our final destina-
tion. We have the assurance of God’s continual care within the Church to 
which faith family we were united by Baptism; we remember the fearful 
warning that all this can end abruptly by our own death or by the final con-
summation of creation in the end - that should change us. 
 

Yes, we are still afloat as was Noah on the Ark hoping for new life on a 
new world transformed by new cleansing waters. We are still afloat in the 
Ark of the Church with hope in eternal life through the waters of baptism. 
Let’s join together in traversing these waters and ignite our faith in the One, 
Jesus, who has come to save us.  
      Fr. Phil Gibbs, Pastor 

2 Welcome to Resurrection  ■  4300 Asbury Rd  Dubuque, IA  52002 

REST IN PEACE 
 
Joyce Coohey, sister of Pat 
(Carol) Coohey and Rose 
(Dennis) Topping. 

MON, February 19 
7:00 AM † Tom Donovan 
  † Richard Leibfried 
 

TUES, February 20 
5:30 PM † All Souls 
 † Dave Rossman 
 

WED, February 21 
St. Peter Damian, Bishop and Doctor of 
the Church          
7:00 AM † John & Mary O'Connell 
 

THURS, February 22 
The Chair of St. Peter the Apostle 
7:00 AM † Deacon Dave Loecke 
  

FRI, February 23 
St. Polycarp, Bishop and Martyr 
7:00 AM † Mary Ann Fangman 
  † Richard Wachter 
  

SAT, February 24 
Nursing Home Mass at Dubuque 
Specialty Care 
9:00 AM   † Carolyn Gibbs 
Vigil of the Second Sunday of Lent 
4:00 PM † Elmer & Rosemary  
  Friedman 
 † Darlene McDonald 
  

SUN, February 25 

Second Sunday of Lent 
  7:00 AM † Pro Populo 
 † Blaine & Janaan Hancock 
  9:00 AM † Joan Krug 
 † Carl & Agatha  
  Williamson 
11:00 AM † Alice Laaker 
 † Shirley Hanley 

VOCATION COMMITTEE 
The vocations Committee is still 
looking to fill some of the dates for the 31 
Club. Praying for vocations. The following 
dates are open for someone to pray each 
month: 3, 18, 20, and 22., If you are inter-
ested in praying for vocations on any of 
these dates, please contact Terry Friedman 
a t  5 6 3 - 5 9 0 - 2 0 3 0  o r  e m a i l 
tf50180@gmail.com. 



IN THE PARISH 
 

Dear Parishioners of Resurrection 
I am most grateful to carry home with me fond memories 
of your beautiful church and loving community. Most importantly I 
carry back with me 80 Sponsorship forms meaning there are that 
many more children, youth and elderly who have a future that has 
suddenly become brighter, UNBOUND from the constraints of 
poverty and Hope that God won’t disappoint. 
 

Be assured that your parish will be greatly blessed, especially 
you new sponsors as you come to experience the mutual benefit 
of Sponsorship.  Those we sponsor are gifts, a form of grace, for 
they help unbind Us from an over attachment to our own needs 
and resources; as Proverbs 11:26 puts it, “Blessing are on the 
head of one who distributes love; whoever refreshes others will be 
refreshed.” 
 

You can still become a sponsor by using the UNBOUND bulletin 
insert from last weekend or do so at my outreach page at 
“unbound.org/Fr Jerry” to choose a child, youth or elder to 
sponsor. Thank you on behalf of the newly sponsored and thanks 
for the pleasant stay. 
    Fr. Jerry Hackenmueller 
 

Food Pantry 
The next parish Food Pantry event is set for Saturday, 
February 24, in the school gym.  On Saturday, we will 
need approximately 30 volunteers to assist our clients.  
We need volunteers from 7:45 – 10:30 am.  If 
i n teres ted p lease  send an emai l  to 
jtkalbdbq@gmail.com.  Thank you in advance.   
  The Resurrection Food Pantry Committee.  
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MUSIC 
 

As we begin the penitential season of Lent, the feel of the Mass 
and the music will change. We will sing the Mass of Spirit an 
Grace setting for our Gospel Acclamation and Eucharistic 
responses.  As in the past, we will echo the Kyrie Eleison (Lord 
have mercy) as part of our Penitential Rite at the beginning of 
Mass, and we will chant the Agnus Dei ( Lamb of God) before 
Communion.  During these six weeks we “bury” the Glory to God 
and the Alleluia, and we “fast” from these joyful hymns during 
our time of repentance.   They will be “resurrected” on Easter 

when we celebrate with 
joy the new life which 
Jesus brings to us.  During 
Lent, the music will be 
more somber and 
reflective, and we use 
more melodies which are 
in minor keys. We will not 
have a prelude hymn and 

we will sing a song of praise at the end of Communion instead of 
at the dismissal, allowing the priest to recess out of the church in 
silence at the end of Mass. Our Lenten journey will feel more 
sparse and quiet, more time for reflection and individual prayer.  
We will be singing a new hymn which was used at our celebration 
of Confirmation in January. It’s called Christ in Me Arise by 
Trevor Thomson.  We will also sing a hymn called “There is A 
Longing” by Anne Quigley which is also somewhat new to our 
repertoire.  To hear these hymns, you can click on the links found 
on the Liturgical Ministry page of our parish website.  May you 

have a blessed Lenten journey. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for the Caregiver will meet Monday, 
February 19, 2024 from 1:30–2:30 pm in the 

Community Room. Respite care is available 

for your loved one during the meeting. Please contact Mary 
Schmidt at 563-556-7511 if you plan to utilize this benefit.  

Mary Schmidt, Parish Nurse 

LITURGY 
 

 
Upcoming Liturgical Events/Training/ Special Masses  
 
Lent Stations of the Cross, Fridays at 5:30 pm:  
February 23: Traditional Stations 
March 1: Traditional Stations  
March 8: Traditional Stations  
March 15: Traditional Stations  
March 22: Traditional Stations 
 
Holy Week Services  
Mass of the Lord’s Supper: Thursday, March 28: 7:00 pm  
Friday of the Passion of the Lord: Friday, March 29: 3:00 pm 
Easter Vigil: Saturday, March 30: 8:00 pm  
Easter: Sunday, March 31: 7am, 9am, 11am  
 
Funeral Pre-Planning: if you are interested in pre-planning 
your Funeral Mass, please contact Deacon Mike. 
 

PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL 
• Please join us for Morning Prayer on Tuesdays 

beginning at 7am and Evening Prayer on Tuesdays 
beginning at 4:30 pm.  
 

• The Blessed Sacrament Chapel is open 24 hours 

a day, 7 days a week for private prayer before 
Our Eucharistic Lord.   
 

• Please consider praying as your time allows. If 

15 minutes is all the time you have the Lord will 
appreciate the visit.  
 

• If you are able to commit to a time of prayer, 

please sign up using the Resurrection Website: https://res-dbq.org. Go 
to liturgy and prayer and then adoration.  Please sign in as this will 
help us communicate. If you do not sign up on line, please sign up in 
the book.  

 

• The outside door by the side of Church will be unlocked daily from 5:00 

am – 8:00 pm. After 8:00 pm the door can be unlocked by using the 
security key pad to the left of the door on the outside wall. For the code 
password, call Deacon Mike in the parish office, 556-7511.  

 

• The light switch for the Chapel is on the right wall inside the Chapel 

doors.  
 

• Open the round tabernacle door on the actual tabernacle. If you are 

the only person in the chapel, upon completion of your visit close the 
round tabernacle door.  

 

• If you hear the tornado siren, please take the steps to the bottom and 

hide yourself in the opening under the stairs.  
 

Questions: Contact Deacon Mike Ellis in the parish office. 556-7511.  

Liturgy 
Deacon Mike Ellis 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan 

mailto:jtkalbdbq@gmail.com
https://res-dbq.org
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MIDDLE & HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
 
Feb 18: NO LOBIANCO ROOM 
 

Lent for High School  
Each week we will read the Gospel reading for the 
following Sunday & have 2-3 questions to pray & reflect 
on during our week. Then the following Sunday night 
students are to come and share their thoughts and questions 
about their week. Our first night we will meet is Feb. 25 
and discuss Mark 1:12-15, in the LoBianco Youth Room at 
7:00 pm. Enter door #2 Below is the reading and questions 
that we will discuss. 
 

Sunday 25th Reading: Mk 9:2-10  

Jesus is transfigured in the presence of Peter, James, and 
John.  
 

What instruction does Jesus give to his disciples after the 
Transfiguration?   
 

What do they learn about Jesus at the Transfiguration that will 
help them understand Jesus better?  
 

What are some things you can do this Lent to learn more 
about Jesus?  
 

March 23: Living Stations of the Cross 
All middle & High schoolers are invited to help with 
the Living Stations of the Cross. Please contact Brian if 
interested or have questions. 
 

April 13 & 14: High School Retreat 
Save the date all you high school students! DAYM 
(Dubuque Area Youth Ministry) will be hosting a 
retreat for area high school students. More 
information to come. 
 

For more information, contact:  
Brian Nilles 556-7511 or dbq058ym@dbqarch.org 

YOUTH FAITH FORMATION 
 

Children’s Lent Alms' Giving 2024 
This year we will be raising money for, Almost 
Home.  Almost Home, is a shelter for Fathers 
and their children, right here in Dubuque.  All 
money raised this Lenten season, through the 
Children's Offertory will be used to help the 
children serviced through Almost Home. You can use your bot-
tles from last year or simply put money into the Children’s 
Offertory basket.   Thank you for your support of this years 
Alms' giving project for children.   

 
Registration OPEN 
Registration is now open on our website for 
Summer Youth Faith Formation and Vaca-

tion Bible school.  Please visit https://res-dbq.org/   for more 
information or reach out to Emily Tatum at 
dbq058ff2@dbqarch.org or 563-556-7511 ext. 216.   

Emily Tatum 
Coordinator Youth Faith Formation  

Brian Nilles, Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION  
& SACRAMENTS 
Adult Confirmation Class 

Are you an adult, practicing Catholic who would 
like to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation? 
Were you asked to be a Godparent and now need 
to be Confirmed? Beginning February 21, a five 

week series of classes will be held for practicing adult Cath-
olics to receive this Sacrament.   
When: Wednesdays, Feb. 21-March 20, 6:30-8:00 pm 
Where: Archdiocesan Center 1229 Mt. Loretta Ave. 
Weekly attendance is mandatory, and your Confirmation 
sponsor is strongly encouraged to attend to support 
your growth. If interested, please contact Wendy at the 
parish office for more information and to register. 
  

Christian Experience Weekend 
Take time to for personal reflection this Lent 
at the CEW retreat at Dubuque’s Shalom Center. The fee is 
$100 per person and includes materials, meals, and over-
night accommodations. Go online for more info and to regis-
ter at https://www.holyspiritdbq.org/CEW2024 The wom-
en’s weekend is March 1-3 and the men’s is March 8-10. 
 

Baptism Preparation Class 
The next Baptismal Prep Class will be held in person on 
Tuesday, Feb. 27, from 7–8:00 pm, in the Upper Room at 
Church. To register, go online to https://res-dbq.org/
baptismal-preparation-class  Attendance is requested prior 
to baptism. 
 

Joining the Catholic Church 
Interested in being baptized in the Catholic Faith or who are 
wanting to become Catholic from another Christian denomi-
nation? Classes are offered year round. Contact Wendy at 
dbq058ff@dbqarch.org or 556-7511. 
 

Lent Resources on FORMED 
Learn more about our Catholic faith during Lent on 
FORMED. Sign on today if you haven’t done so already by 
visiting the website at signup.formed.org   Enter our parish 
zip code (52002), your name and email address and away 
you go! Start learning more about the faith with thousands 
of enriching Catholic movies, programs, audio, and books 
instantly on FORMED for free.  
 

2024 Men's Conference 

The Archdiocese of Dubuque Men’s Conference will be held 
on Saturday, March 9, 2024 in Cedar Rapids. For more info 
and to register, visit www.archmensconference.org. 
 

MESS: Men Exploring Sacred Scripture 
M.E.S.S. is a group of adult men who gather every Thursday 
to reflect and share thoughts about the Scripture readings 
for the upcoming Sunday Mass from 7:30-8:30 am in the 
Church Social Space. All adult males who would like to ex-
perience a deeper understanding of Holy Scripture, grow in 
their faith, and enhance the celebration of the Sunday Mass 
are welcome to join us.   

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/mark/9?2


SCRIP 
The next scrip order date is Monday, 
February 19, 2024. Orders and payment must be received by 10:00 
am on Monday. 
 

To sign up for a scrip account, or for any other questions related to 
scrip, contact the Resurrection Scrip Program at: scripoffice@gmail.com 
 

If you are not currently involved with the Scrip program, please 
consider it. Order forms are available in the parish office or on the 
parish website. If you choose, 75% of the total profit of your order will 
go to your choice of your Holy Family, Religious Education, 
Confirmation, or Early Childhood account. The other 25% will go to 
Resurrection Parish. You may also choose to have your entire 100% go 
to Resurrection Parish. Resurrection Parish needs every family to join this 
parish-wide fundraising program.  
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Support the Local Ministry of Catholic Charities 
Did you know that your donation to Catholic Charities of the Archdiocese 
of Dubuque stays in the 30 counties of the Archdiocese of Dubuque and 
serves the most poor and vulnerable in our local communities? Since its 
founding in 1931, Catholic Charities of the Archdiocese of Dubuque has 
continuously evolved to respond to the ever-changing needs of people in 
our communities. Through these changes, Catholic Charities remains a 
leader in providing direct social services to families right here in Northeast 
Iowa. Join our community of salt & light today at  
https://cathliccharitiesdubuque.org/donate. 
 

Informational Meeting 
In an effort to embrace and welcome the members of our parish with 
intellectual, physical, and developmental disabilities, Resurrection Parish 
will be hosting an informational session on Monday, March 4, from 6:30 to 
7:30 pm. This gathering is for anyone in the parish who has a child, family 
member or friend with a special need, and for anyone who would like to 
become more involved in advocating for persons with disabilities in our 
parish. The meeting will include a short video, a sampling of resources 
available through the Archdiocese of Dubuque for adapted faith formation 
and sacramental preparation, informational brochures, ideas that could be 
incorporated into our liturgical ministries and a Q&A session with our Parish 
Advocates for Disability Inclusion. Refreshments will be served. Please come 
to the meeting to learn more about being a welcoming and inclusive parish! 
For questions, contact Penny Ehlinger: Ehlinger.penny@gmail.com; Margee 
Woywood: margeewoywood@gmail.com or Matt Kennedy: 
mattkennedy@dbqschools.org. 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for February 11, 2024 
 Weekly contributions needed ................................ $34,615.38 
Collected from 216 out of 2351 envelopes ............. $14,574.52 
 Offertory .......................................................................... $960.93 
 Electronic Fund Transfer (292 envelopes) ............ $30,513.67 
 Total collected ........................................................... $46,049.12 
 

 YTD collections needed (7/1-2/11) ............... $1,142,307.69 
 YTD collected in envelopes (7/1-2/11) ......... $1,130,778.22 
 YTD total over/short ................................................ ($11,529.47) 
Partner Parish Collection ......................................... $1,222.28 
 

 

Have you remembered Resurrection in your will? 
Thank you for your support! 

ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY,  February 19 
10:00 AM SCRIP Due ............................. Parish Office 
 11:30 AM Senior Social ........... Church Social Space 
 1:30 PM Care for the Caregiver ............................. 

 ......................................... Community Room 
 3:30 PM Children’s Choir ............................... Church 
 5:45 PM Stretching to God ........... LL Social Space 
 6:00 PM Children’s Lent Mission ..... Adult FF Room 
 6:30 PM Parish Mission .................................. Church 
 6:45 PM Bell Choir .......................................... Church 
 7:30 PM Social Justice ................. Community Room 
TUESDAY,  February 20 
 1:00 PM Bible Study ......................... Adult FF Room 
  2:00 PM Rosary Makers ...................... Upper Room 
 6:00 PM Children’s Lent Mission ..... Adult FF Room 
 6:30 PM Parish Mission .................................. Church 
 6:30 PM Liturgy Committee ........ Community Room 
WEDNESDAY,  February 21 
 5:00 PM BeFriender Meeting..... Community Room 
 5:30 PM Green Space Development Meeting ......  
   ....................... Parish Small Meeting Room 
THURSDAY,  February 22 
 7:30 AM M.E.S.S. .................... Church Social Space 
 7:30 AM Res Readers Parish Small Meeting Room 
 5:00 PM Choir .................................................. Church 
FRIDAY,  February 23 
 5:30 PM Stations of the Cross ....................... Church    
SATURDAY,  February 24 
 6:30 AM TMIY ................................................ Rectory 
 8:30 AM Mobile Food Pantry ............. School Gym 
SUNDAY,  February  25 
 6:00 PMYLT ................. Deacon Tim LoBianco Room  

 
All  

 
Are  

 
Welcome! 

mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
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CONTACT US  

Parish Office: 563-556-7511    Website: www.res-dbq.org 
 

 
PARISH STAFF 
Priest 
Rev. Phillip Gibbs, Pastor, Ext 211 .............. DBQ058@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon & Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Michael Ellis, Ext 230 .................... DBQ058D@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Gerald Jorgensen ....................... DBQCMTAUD@dbqarch.org 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ................................... DBQ058D2@dbqarch.org 
Deacon John Robbins................................. DBQ058D3@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan, Ext 212 ................................... DBQ058S5@dbqarch.org 
 

Liturgical Ministry Scheduler 
Jessica Schneider ......................................... DBQ058S2@dbqarch.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Wendy Osterberger, Ext 235 .................. DBQ058FF@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Faith Formation 
Emily Tatum, Ext 216 ................................ DBQ058FF2@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries 
Brian Nilles, Ext 229 ..................................DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org 
 

Business Manager 
Melissa Turner, Ext 218 ............................ DBQ058BM@dbqarch.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Judy Tigges, Ext 231 .................................. DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Nurse 
Mary Schmidt, RN, Ext 232......................... DBQ058N@dbqarch.org 
 

Secretary 
Mary Jo Dalsing, Ext 210 ........................ DBQ058sec@dbqarch.org 
 

Cemetery Trustee 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ........................................................ 563-542-1829 
 

Maintenance Supervisor 
Joe Hohmann, Ext 236 ............................... DBQ058S8@dbqarch.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Holy Family Catholic Schools 
Central Administration Office....................................... 563-582-5456 

Resurrection Site  
School Office.................................................................... 563-583-9488 
Preschool/Daycare Office ............................................ 563-583-5206 
Principal, Sara Weires .......................... sweires@holyfamilydbq.org 
 

RESURRECTION PRAYER CHAIN 
Karen Meyer .............. 563-588-3547, Resprayerchain@gmail.com 
 

PARISH CHAIRPERSONS 
Pastoral Council, Sara Noonan..... sara.noonan@yahoo.com 
Finance Council, Tom Evans  ....................... tevans2525@gmail.com 
Holy Family Board of Education, Amy Henn . a.henn@hotmail.com 
Liturgy Committee, Deacon Mike Ellis  ...................... 563-556-7511 
Parish Life Committee, Julie Laugesen  .................... 563-845-7748 
Social Justice Committee, Tim & Mary Moothart .. 563-581-7690 
St. Vincent de Paul Society, Andy Benko ................. 563-556-3272 
Vocations Committee, Terry Friedman  .................... 563-556-3121 

VOCATION VIEWS  
 

This is the time of fulfillment. The reign of God is at hand. Let 
us reform our lives and believe in the Good News.  

(Mark1:12-15) 
 

Please pray for all seminarians of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque and those in formation for religious life. 

 

Prayer for Vocations 
God our Father, we thank you for calling men and women to 
serve in your Son’s Kingdom as priests, deacons, religious, 
and consecrated persons. Send your Holy Spirit to help us 
respond generously and courageously to your call. May our 
community of faith support vocations of sacrificial love in our 
youth. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, who lives 
and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever 
and ever. Amen. 

ST. VINCENT DE  PAUL  
VOUCHER CENTER NEEDS 
End Poverty Through Systemic Change  
Thank you for your continued support of our Resurrection St. 
Vincent de Paul Conference as we serve our neighbors in 
need. In January our Resurrection team assisted 30 differ-
ent families that impacted over 100 people. Our assistance 
was not only food at the Voucher Center but also help with 
their rent and utilities help that exceeded $600 for the 
month.  The following items are needed most right now at 
our downtown Voucher Center: 
  

• Noodles (any kind) 

• Spaghetti sauce 

• Ketchup and mustard 

• Hygiene products (shampoo, body wash) 

• Cleaning supplies 

• Cooking oil 
  
Please be sure to return the blue bags with your donations. 
If you wish to make a financial contribution to St. Vincent de 
Paul you can use the envelopes in the pews. If you, or some-
one you know, is in need of assistance, please call the St. 
Vincent de Paul Voucher Line at 563-584-2226. 

Lent Challenge 
Lent is a time for prayer, reflection and fasting. The Dubuque In-
terfaith Green Coalition is challenging all congregations to consid-
er a "plastic bag fast" during Lent. Contrary to popular belief, 
only a fraction of those single use plastic bags are recycled. They 
are toxic to the environment because they photo-degrade, pro-
ducing tiny plastic particles that bleed into the environment. Pope 
Francis states, "There is nobility in the duty to care for creation 
through little daily actions..." (Laudato Si' [211]) For more infor-
mation on the detrimental effects of plastics on our environment, 
visit the Res Social Justice or the Dubuque Interfaith Green Coali-
tion Chapter of Iowa IPL Facebook pages. 

 
NEXT MEETING of Res Social 
Justice Committee: Monday, 

February 19, 2024, 7:30 pm. In the Community 
Room of the Parish Office. ALL ARE WELCOME! 

http://www.res-dbq.org
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SENIOR SOCIAL LUNCH & CARDS 

The next Senior Social will be held on Monday, February 
19, at 11:30 am in the Church Social Space. Cost is $5 if 
you are not bringing a dish to pass. Sign up on the bulletin 
board in the Gathering Space or call  Julie at 563- 663-2034. 

 
KC Baby Shower 
Knights of Columbus Councils #510, 
#10069, #5513 and #15813 will be 
holding their 19th Annual Baby Shower. 
The Baby Shower will run from February 
14 –March 31. All donations will be given 
to Birthright. Donations can be placed in 
the baby crib on display at Resurrection 
Parish from February 14-March 17. A list 
of requested items (diapers, newborn 
outfits, blankets, etc.) will be available in 
the crib. Please be generous.  
 

EUCHARIST 
As the Sacrament of Charity with Archbishop Zinkula 

Sunday, February 25, Cathedral of St. Raphael 
Mass: 5:00 pm 

Followed by light refreshments (sandwiches and chips) 
Presentation: 6:30 pm 

The Eucharist as the sacrament of charity whereby God 
reveals His infinite love for everyone. 

SATURDAY 
MARCH 2, 2024 

6:30 PM in the 
Church Social Space 

 
Cost: $10.00 per Team 
Prizes for Top Teams! 

Enter as a Team of 6-8 Players 
-or- 

Enter Individually and be placed on a Team. 
Register on the parish website or  

call the parish office (563-556-7511) 
Deadline to register is February 28, 2024 or  

until all spots are filled. 
 

Bring a snack for your table and your own  
non-alcoholic beverage. 
Water will be provided. 

Sponsored by the Parish Life Committee 
________________________________________________ 

 
This event is open to persons middle school age and older! 

There will be five rounds of trivia,  
with 10 questions in each round. 

Get a team of your family and friends together and  
join in on the fun! 


